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 Latest in a series of posts about Lehigh University and the 

Southside  

Lehigh has bowed to the virus and decided to go online for the rest of the 
semester. The traffic study that began March 9 is scrapped for now. 
Interestingly, people such as Councilwoman Van Wirt suggested the 
study be put off till the fall while talks about use of the road space might 
develop. Ironically, that might happen now. 

If the temporary closure of Packer between Vine and Webster is renewed 
this fall, these recent follower ideas and questions should be 
remembered: 

 A public meeting with the City/ Lehigh needs to occur during/ after 
the temporary closure. Notice of the meeting should appear on the 
electronic message board at Packer and Vine as well as in news and 
social media. (southsidenannygoat) 

 Wondering if Lehigh is going to take a look at the businesses along 
3rd and 4th st, during, and after, the Packer ave closure, to see if 
there is an increase in business due to the closing. That’s one of 
Lehigh’s main talking points, that the closure is going to bring more 
foot traffic down to those businesses, and it’ll be more profitable for 
them. (Patrick Wirth) 

 Recently visited Marietta, Ga. I was interested that the town square 
was donated to the town by the first mayor John Glover, provided it 
was always used as a town square. If not the land would be returned 
to his heirs. Since apparently a vacated Packer Ave. would become 
property of Lehigh University, shouldn’t a similar provision be 
secured so they don’t turn it into dorms or some other unwanted use. 
(Jerry Diguilio) 
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To complete the record so far, here, obtained by Right-to-Know, is the 
Lehigh memo to City Council just before the February 18 meeting in 
which Council voted to support the temporary closing of Packer Ave. The 
memo repeats the same basic three reasons for the test and details 
changes made as a result of the public meeting at Broughal School on 
January 28. 

 


